July 18, 2023
To: Federal Communications Commission
Re: KBYU-FM Online Public Inspection File Upload of Q1 2023 Issues/Programs List
To Whom It May Concern:

When we uploaded the First Quarter 2023 issues/programs lists for co-owned
stations KBYU-FM and KBYU-TV on April 10, 2023, the issues/programs list for KBYU-
TV, was inadvertently uploaded to the KBYU-FM online public file instead of the
KBYU-FM List. We noticed the error on June 29, 2023, and we immediately
uploaded the correct KBYU-FM First Quarter 2023 issues/programs list to the KBYU-
FM online public file.

We thank you for your understanding.

Sincerely,

tt Halvorsen
University Counsel
Business and Legal Affairs
Brigham Young University Broadcasting



